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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:	August 17, 2015

TO:	Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee

FROM:	Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:	UPDATE ON THE TRANSIT SECURITY TASK FORCE

POLICY

This report is for informational purposes only. 

BACKGROUND

File 15-187 created a Transit Security Task Force (Task Force) and requires an informational report to the Board following each meeting.  This Task Force is intended to help develop strategies that will increase awareness and compliance with laws and ordinances designed to combat fraud and misconduct at bus stops, on buses or in connection with fare media produced by the Milwaukee County Transit System.

The inaugural meeting of the Task Force took place on June 17, 2015 at 1:00 PM.  In attendance were representatives from the Milwaukee County Department of Transportation, Milwaukee County Transit System, Amalgamated Transit Union Local 998, G4S Security, and the Milwaukee Police Department.  

The agenda for the meeting included a review of the purpose of the Task Force, membership, and determining the frequency of meetings.  It was agreed by a majority vote of the Task Force that a representative of the District Attorney’s office be invited to attend future meetings.   It was also agreed that the group meet quarterly.  

Other items discussed at this meeting included the following: 
· the nature of security related incidents
· limitations on how contracted security services can respond versus law enforcement agencies 
· operator issues such as repeat offenders and slow police response  
· a suggestion that a wallet card be created for law enforcement officers.  The card would be a quick reference listing common ordinances that affect transit.  

It is anticipated that invitations for a September 2015 meeting will be sent out in August.



RECOMMENDATION

This report is for information purposes only.


Prepared by:    Sandra Kellner, Chief Operating Officer, MCTS

Approved by:



__________________________________		
James H. Martin
Director of Administration, Department of Transportation for
  Brian Dranzik					
  Director, Department of Transportation		


cc:	Chris Abele, Milwaukee County Executive
Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman, County Board of Supervisors
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
	Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Milwaukee County Executive Chris Abele
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